TOWN OF CHESTER

1786 KINGS HIGHWAY

CHESTER, NY  10918

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW

The Town Board of the Town of Chester will hold a public hearing on a proposed local law entitled: 
A LOCAL LAW AMENDING CHAPTER 42 ENTITLED “DOGS” 

OF THE TOWN CODE OF THE TOWN OF CHESTER

 

Be it enacted by the Town of Chester in the County of Orange, as follows:

SECTION 1.

Title

This Local Law shall be referred to as "A Local Law Amending Chapter 42, entitled “Dogs,” of the Town Code of Chester.

SECTION 2:

Purpose and Intent

It is the purpose of this Local Law to amend Chapter 42, entitled “Dogs,” of the Town Code of the Town of Chester, as it relates to penalties for late renewals of dog licenses.  

SECTION 3:

Add Subsection “E” to §42-8, entitled “Dog licensing requirements 




and procedures,” to read as follows:

E.
Renewals.  For owners who fail to renew a dog license, the Town Clerk shall mail a late renewal fee invoice and warning the failure to renew the license within the requisite time
frame has resulted in the issuance of a late penalty.  The penalty for failure to renew a dog license which has expired shall be $5.00.  This $5.00 late renewal penalty shall be in addition to the base fee for any such license renewal.

A copy of the proposed local law is on file and can be obtained at the Town Clerk’s Office, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, NY. 

Said public hearing will take place in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, NY on Wednesday, January 9, 2019 at 7 PM or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.  

All persons interested in the subject matter may appear in person or by agent.  All written communications should be addressed to the Board at the above address.
BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF CHESTER

LINDA A. ZAPPALA,

TOWN CLERK
Dated:  December 13, 2018
